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FIREWORKS PRODUCTION IN CHINA

Perceptions vs Reality

I am sure most fireworks dealers in the USA understand that
China is the dominant producer of fireworks supplied to the U.S.
With that being said, I am not sure that most dealers understand
the true reality of the production landscape in China.

Simply, most fireworks are produced in Hunan and Jiangxi

provinces. Guangxi Province, once a significant producer, has

had a lot of factory closings and most production from there has
been moved to the above named regions.

If you attended the NFA trade shows, you will believe that there must be a significant
number of suppliers in China. You might even believe that the number is growing.

The reality is that the China government is aggressively closing factories and requiring
improvements and updates that many smaller suppliers are simply unable to afford.
Therefore each year the number of factories producing for the export market is being
reduced. The undoubtable fact is that it is going to affect the production capabilities going
forward.

Behind the scenes we have been told by every supplier that getting enough factory workers

is a problem in the rural areas of China. Many factories have been using seasonal workers
from other provinces to keep up with demand. There are literally no new production workers
coming into the fireworks industry from local labor. Younger workers are moving to bigger
cities with higher wages and better working conditions.

Another obvious fact to the supply of goods from China is the government intervention
into the factory work schedule. Factories
are closed several weeks each summer due
to heat restrictions. Work stoppage for
explosions, safety inspections, holidays,
and governmental conferences continue to
negatively affect the number of work days
that factories can produce inventory.

Continued on page 6



CELEBRATE SAFELY MY FRIENDS!

Hello to all of my good friends and thank you for taking the time to read the semi-annual
Great Grizzly Times newsletter. In an off-season that was jam-packed with challenges,
changes, and future opportunities, the 2017 fireworks season is rapidly approaching and
one thing is for sure, we are really excited! There is so much to talk about that it is hard
to just choose one topic to cover, but I'm going to do my best to stay on course. While

it is routine and generally fun for me to talk about the new products we’ve sourced and
the new effects that are available, I am going to talk about something else that is new and
shiny but is a little more large scale or big picture as opposed to something that might
fade over time.

NCI has been a long-time, proud member of the American Pyrotechnics Association (APA). We travel to their annual
conventions as well as the winter education conference whenever we are able. The association is made up of Importers,
Wholesalers, and Retailers from the consumer fireworks industry as well as members
that produce and execute display fireworks shows all over the world. The APA also has
exporters & regulatory members. Working together, the APA has been able to promote
& protect fireworks sales & use in the US since its inception. Getting to the new & shiny
part, myself and other members of the NCI staff have been a part of a committee that was
formed in 2011 billed “Next Generation American Pyrotechnics” with the task of coming
up with an initiative, or plan of action on something that would make a difference for the
fireworks industry as well as fireworks users in a positive way. Like all things, this did not
happen overnight. The committee went a few different directions at first but after a few
years it was decided that we needed to focus on safety education, and we needed to start that education at an early age.

Once that decision was made, the newly formed American Pyrotechnics Safety & Education Foundation (APSEF) was
formed. I was appointed to the Board of Directors to this foundation and it is my honor to serve on this organization
to this day. Since formation, the APSEF has created curriculum kits, learning standards, & a series of short videos
featuring Professor Sparkz for grades 4-12 that educators may use in the classroom

to instill in young people an understanding of how consumer fireworks should be

used appropriately, discourage the misuse of fireworks, and decrease the number

of fireworks-related injuries in the U.S. The APSEF has also formed partnerships

with key individuals & organizations to promote these materials. The work is

done, the content is created, and now we are trying to get the word out about this

tremendous resource. If you are in the fireworks industry then you will benefit

from getting this information in front of local educators with the ultimate goal

of educating children from a young age on the safe and proper use of fireworks.

Beyond that, the resources are also available for you to use directly to educate your customers by using FREE materials
available on the APSEP website. I encourage you to take a few minutes and view the foundation website and think to
yourself how you could help us to promote and get the word out in your community about Celebrating Safely!

Visit & Share: http://www.celebratesafely.org/

Best Wishes,




Credit Card Authorization Policy

North Central Industries, Inc. will be enforcing our credit
card authorization policy in order to protect our customers as
well as ourselves from fraudulent transactions. For in person
transactions be prepared to show ID. Phone transactions
will require a Credit Card Authorization Form as well as a
copy of your ID. These can be faxed or emailed. If you have
any questions prior to ordering please contact Kim Reynard,
Office Manager, in order to prevent a delay in shipment.

Some of you may remember hearing about or even seeing our new wholesale showroom being built. Well now it’s
COMPLETE! New, improved and MUCH bigger than before! We are so excited to have it ready to go for the 2017 season. In
the last few years we have pushed our total number of offered items to over 700. We are proud of our large selection and with

that came our expansion. Take a look at the transformation below!










My name is A.J. Burns; I have gladly accepted the position of General Manager in the
Georgia market. I will be operating full-time out of the Forest Park Superstore and future
wholesale warehouse.

I have an extensive background in sales, most recently with the Coca-Cola Company for
10 rewarding years. My experiences as an Account Manager and District Manager will
serve me well as I transition into my new role in Georgia. Over the past 6 years NCI and
the Great Grizzly brand have assisted my own family in our endeavors to operate our brick
and mortar fireworks location. Tri-State Fireworks is based out of Northern Kentucky and
is 100% family owned and operated. Our family has sincerely enjoyed being customers of
NCI and becoming friends with Richard, Kurt, and the entire NCI staff.

Through our relationship, I have had the opportunity to work in the Kentucky tent market for the last two seasons. Success
in the temporary tent locations has led to my involvement with the Georgia Great Grizzly Superstore. I’ve spent the last six
months working side by side with many dedicated NCI employees to revamp the Great Grizzly Fireworks Superstore. At
18,000 square feet, it is a true Pyro Enthusiast’'s DREAMLAND. In addition to my experience with NCI, I was able to spend
the 2016 season working for a 1.3G display company in Cincinnati Ohio. Over half a million people watched the Labor Day
show in person on the banks of the Ohio! I am excited to share my fireworks knowledge, experiences, and passion, in a brand
new market.

I look forward to bringing the Reliability and Quality of Great Grizzly Fireworks to the Georgia market and continuing to
serve our loyal customers and friends.

Sincerely,

A.J. Burns
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Additionally, any weather related slowdowns are typical and unavoidable due to spring rains during the peak productions
times. Essentially, orders coming to the U.S. need to be completed by May 1 at the latest. Otherwise, they will not arrive in
time to be used in our markets.

The perception continues that most people think that production and supply in China is robust and supply is plentiful. The
reality is that we have avoided shortages to our market because droughts have cut the needs and demands of the U.S. market.
A couple of reasonably good seasons in the U.S. could change this situation quickly. The reality and likelihood of product
shortages is very real! It has been obvious to importers for some time that factories have a planned agenda to produce more
expensive products first. Generic and lower priced goods have a lesser value to the production process. These goods are being
produced last and with less urgency than more profitable items. Therefore it is extremely likely that cheaper less expensive
product items will be the items most affected.

The perception is that fireworks production is immune to these market conditions. The reality is that it will happen. China’s
production simply is not reliable enough to avoid the inevitable.

Sincerely,

Lachord B, Shiclds

President




As we finish up conventions for this off-season I had the pleasure of attending the APA
Winter Educational Conference in Las Vegas, Nevada. This was my first time being in Vegas
and I was not disappointed. We were able to make it to the strip a couple times and get in

on all of the action. Although I did not come away from the casinos money ahead, I did
enjoy the sightseeing. One of the most interesting things that I came across was the Botanical
Gardens at the Bellagio. The theme while we were in town was the Chinese New Year. The
display contains over 20,000 flowers, silk-lanterns, a 10’ tall rooster with 10,000 feathers,

and LED fireworks. It was an amazing sight to see and couldn’t be more appropriate for the
fireworks industries leaders to be in town.

APA always puts on a great convention and this year was no different. Some of the highlights
from this year’s convention included Amy Carnevale’s insight into President Trump’s transition into office. Amy covered
issues that have the potential to affect the fireworks industry such as EPA department cuts, regulatory freezes, and the

executive action requiring 2 regulations to be removed for every 1 that is added. The biggest take away from her speech was
that this is a time of change and nothing is off the table. Now is the time to get involved in your local government to improve
laws and regulations.

Finally, one of the most interesting speakers of the week was Matt Heller. His topic was “How to recruit, train, and motivate
staff”. We discussed the difficulties in requiring staff on a temporary basis, motivating year-round staff, and training. The
comment that had the biggest impact on me was the need for leaders to find ways to share their passion and motivation. It
shouldn’t be something that you have to create but something you have to share.

Sincerely,

Shoven fvin







